
M E M O R A N D U M  
 

March 17, 2015 

To: Members of the Senate Judiciary Committee 

 

From: Patrick M. Allen, Director 

 

Subject: Senate Bill 640 and Senate Bill 641 

 

During the 2014 interim, the Senate General Government, Consumer and Small Business 

Protection Committee held an informational meeting regarding personal and digital privacy 

concerns. Discussions included potential legislation for the 2015 legislative session, including 

LC 208, which prohibited a public body from obtaining stored, maintained or transmitted 

communications by a service provider without obtaining a search warrant under Oregon’s 

criminal procedure statutes. 

 

Attached is a letter from the Department of Consumer and Business Services to the Department 

of Justice that outlined concerns with LC 208. The concept unintentionally creates burdens on 

state agencies carrying out civil investigations, particularly for agencies that have statutory 

subpoena powers and consumer protections. The concerns regarding LC 208 are similar to issues 

with both Senate Bill 640 and Senate Bill 641. 

 

DCBS does not have a position on either bill, but is available to answer any questions or work 

with the Committee or the bills’ proponents on developing amendment language.   
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